Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: direct payments for disabled children
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

1. What is the standard hourly rate paid by your local authority for a direct payment for disabled child assessed as requiring personal care support under the Children Act 1989 Part 3?
Answer:
Agency rate - £19.63 
Personal Assistant’s rate - £16.53

2. Is the figure stated in answer to question 1 a net figure or a gross figure? A net figure means that the council will make additional payments to cover the costs of employing the personal care worker (ie Employers National Insurance liability, employers’ liability insurance costs, holiday and sickness pay etc). A gross figure means that the recipient of the direct payment must pay all the costs of employing the personal care worker from the figure stated in answer to question 1.

Gross

3. What is the number of disabled children currently receiving direct payments as a result of being assessed as requiring support under the Children Act 1989 Part 3?

152

4. Does your council have a policy for increasing the sum specified in answer 1 above in cases where the cost of meeting the disabled child’s assessed needs cannot reasonably be met by a payment at the hourly rate specified in answer to question 1?

No

5. If the answer to question 4 is yes, please provide a copy of that policy or explain why providing a copy of the policy is not possible.

N/A

6. How many of the disabled children referenced in question 3 currently receive an increased hourly rate of direct payment as per question 4, ie how often is an increased rate felt to be required?

0
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
